
 
 

MUNICIPALITY OF THAMES CENTRE 
 

 
REPORT NO.  PW-DR-019-23 
 
TO:   Mayor and Members of Council 
FROM:  Drainage Superintendent 
MEETING DATE: November 27, 2023 
SUBJECT:  Op Den Kelder – Paton Drain 2023 – Court of Revision 

RECOMMENDATION: 

THAT the Court of Revision, having met on behalf of the Op Den Kelder – Paton Drain 
2023, and with no appeals being submitted, adopt the drainage assessment schedule 
dated August 16, 2023, as submitted by Spriet Associates Ltd. 
 
PURPOSE: 
 
To undertake the duties of the Court of Revision in accordance with Section 46(3) of the 
Drainage Act. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
Further to the Meeting to Consider which was held on October 30, 2023, notices were sent 
to all affected landowners within the drainage report which outlined the requirements for 
appealing to the Court of Revision stating that all appeals must be in writing and submitted 
to the Municipal Clerk no later than November 17, 2023.  
 
At the time of the writing of this report, the Clerk for the Municipality of Thames Centre has 
not received any written or verbal appeals to the Court of Revision. 
 
COMMENTS: 
 
If at the Court of Revision there is a verbal appeal, which the Court of Revision is willing to 
consider, then the Court of Revision can be adjourned until the next available Council 
Meeting. 
 
FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS: 
 
As outlined under the attached report. 
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STRATEGIC PLAN LINK 
 
Pillar: Infrastructure 
 
Goal: Thames Centre focuses on infrastructure to support all stages of your life. 
 
CONSULTATION:  
 
None. 
 
REFERENCES:  
 
None. 
 
ATTACHMENTS: 
 

- Op Den Kelder – Paton Drain 2023 – Report 
- Op Den Kelder – Paton Drain 2023 – Dwg 

 
 
Prepared by: T. Pitt, Drainage Superintendent 
 
Reviewed by: J. Craven, Director of Public Works 
 
Reviewed by: D. Barrick, Chief Administrative Officer 


